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January 21, 2005
VIA FACSIMILE and REGULAR U.S. MAIL

RE: 
THE FACTS ABOUT EPA’S PROPOSED WASTEWATER BLENDING POLICY

Dear Member of Congress:

On behalf of the Association of Metropolitan Sewerage Agencies (AMSA), I urge you to support the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency’s (EPA) efforts to finalize its November 7, 2003 proposed national blending policy.  A final national policy is essential to many of AMSA’s nearly 300 publicly owned wastewater treatment agencies (POTWs) who treat wastewater for the majority of the U.S. population.  

For your convenience, the attached fact sheet and municipal coalition letter show that EPA’s proposal is a broadly supported, environmental step forward.  Blending has been an EPA-approved practice for over 30 years because it ensures that during periods of heavy rain, excess wastewater flows receive treatment in full compliance with Clean Water Act permit requirements.  Blending protects our plants from washout, and homes and businesses from sewer backups, both of which have adverse and immediate environmental and public health consequences.  A reversal of current blending practices would also impose $100 to $200 billion dollars in unnecessary costs on our nation’s communities. 

Significantly, several Dear Colleague letters opposing EPA’s blending policy contain numerous mischaracterizations and have been circulating for signatures in the House and Senate.  The attached fact sheet and coalition letter shed light on these mischaracterizations and provide a more complete understanding of the facts regarding the need for EPA’s blending policy.
Again, your support for the timely finalization of EPA’s proposed blending policy is critical at this juncture.  Thank you for your consideration.  Please contact me at 202/833-4653 with any questions regarding this important matter.

Sincerely,
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